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Re: Expedited Psychiatric Inpatient Admission Initiative

The circumstances of individuals in need of inpatient psychiatric hospitalization waiting in hospital
emergency departments (ED) for inordinately long periods of time — a phenomenon that has become
known as ED Boarding — has long been a problem in Massachusetts, as well as across the country.
Among certain populations the problem has become a crisis with waiting times of days and
sometimes weeks.

Last spring, Executive Office of Health and Human Services (EOHHS) Secretary Marylou Sudders
charged the Department of Mental Health (DMH), together with MassHealth and the Department of
Public Health (DPH) to develop interventions to address this crisis by ensuring timely acceptance of
individuals into appropriate hospital placements. In partnership with the Division of Insurance
(DOI), the EOHHS agencies convened a task force comprised of insurance carriers, psychiatric and
medical hospital providers, hospital and carrier trade associations, professional associations and state
agency representatives. This task force has worked intensively over the intervening months to
develop a multi-pronged approach to mitigating this crisis. The results of this collaborative process
are:

e An Expedited Psychiatric Inpatient Admission Policy, effective February 1, 2018, setting
clear steps and responsibility when placement has not been achieved in a reasonable period of
time for escalating cases to senior clinical leadership at insurance carriers, inpatient
psychiatric units, and ultimately to DMH, with the goal of identifying and resolving barriers
to admission and relieving burdens on EDs.

e A Division of Insurance Bulletin, dated Janaury 3, 2018, issued jointly by DOI, DMH and
DPH, establishing the expectation that insurance carriers subject to DOI regulations will have
adequate networks of inpatient facilities, and that carriers will have the capacity to help
facilitate admission of difficult-to-place patients seven days a week.






